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In the Southwest, family-oriented events have built a stronger sense of community among Unificationists
in Arizona and New Mexico. Pastors Nadeem and Romina Rahman, who were appointed district leaders
in 2021 overseeing both states, have focused on cultivating a warm environment where members and their
guests feel welcomed.

"l was born in New Mexico and raised in Arizona, so | have an affinity for both places," said Pastor




Nadeem, as he shared an update from his community in a FFWPU USA leaders meeting Oct. 18. "Our
district is very geared toward community building and community events."

In Flagstaff, Ariz., young families recently went to a local pumpkin patch where they enjoyed fall
festivities together. There was also a pumpkin festival held at the Arizona Family Church with painting
and pumpkin carving, among other activities.

"A bunch of the little kids painted," said Pastor Nadeem, "and then we had a carving contest between the
families to see who could carve the best pumpkin ... We have young families that come because of our
community events. These couples come because of their kids, and they want to be part of the
community."”

Pastor Nadeem said even couples who are loosely connected with the Unification movement stay
involved through community activities. "Our [district pastors] have been doing a great job serving their
Arizona community and giving a lot of support,” said Izak Hernandez, secretary general of FFWPU USA
South. "They even sometimes visit and provide care for our New Mexico families."

The Rahman couple recently traveled to Albuguerque to spend time with community members there.
"They had their first official gathering - held at the local church center - since the Covid-19 pandemic
began," said Pastor Nadeem. "A lot of people from different generations joined us. It was really a blast to
see everybody and get together and just share our hearts with one another."

Pastor Nadeem said he particularly admires the New Mexico community's acceptance of everyone despite
various differences among people. "You can see everyone really praising God and True Parents together,"
he said. "It's very remarkable to see that and such a loving environment."

The pandemic, which paused large gatherings, created substantial distance in close-knit communities like
Albuquerque. "Many people hadn't seen each other in such a long time," said Pastor Nadeem, "so this was
a great get-together to be one with the community."

More Unificationist leaders are fostering greater community relations through engaging events and
programs that create opportunities to bond. This year, FFWPU USA leaders have aimed to empower
families and communities as they seek to nationally increase Sunday service attendance, tithing, Divine
Principle study, and preparation for the Marriage Blessing.












